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Traffic & Parking Policy 
London Borough of Richmond upon Thames 
Customer Service Centre: 020 8891 1411 
Email:  parkingpolicy@richmond.gov.uk 
 
Our Ref:  PP2118_L_02/25_East Sheen CPZ Consultation February 2025 
 
 
 
Dear Owner / Occupier 
 
East Sheen Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ), Zone ES1 
 
In October / November we consulted all residents of East Sheen Avenue (between Park 
Avenue and Vicarage Road) and Richmond Park Road (between the Upper Richmond 
Road West and Shrewsbury Avenue), on the possibility of joining zone ES1, in response 
to petitions from residents requesting parking controls. 
 
The results of the East Sheen Avenue consultation showed:  

• 67 properties consulted, 46 responded: 69% response rate 
• 23 (50%) support the extension, 23 (50%) are against the extension  
• 5 responses from outside the consultation area – 4 are against the extension, and 

1 respondent expressed no opinion  
 
The results of the Richmond Park Road consultation showed:  

• 112 properties consulted, 49 responded: 44% response rate 
• 19 (39%) support the extension, 29 (59%) are against the extension  
• 31 responses from outside the consultation area – 26 are against the extension, 

4 support the extension, and 1 respondent expressed no opinion 
 
What happens next 
Due to insufficient support from residents across the consultation areas, the decision has 
been made not to progress with proposals to extend the zone to either road at this 
time.   Officers will review the extents of double yellow lines in the area and the provision 
of disabled parking bays outside All Saints Church to see if additional parking can be 
made available to the community where it is safe and practical to do so. 
 
If you responded to either of our consultations, I thank you for taking the time to make the 
Council aware of your views. 
  
Further information 
Further information, including the consultation results and any updates on future changes 
to be progressed in the area, can be viewed on the webpage below or by calling the 
Customer Service Centre on 020 8891 1411. 
www.richmond.gov.uk/east_sheen_area_parking_review 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Michael Potter 
Parking Policy Manager 
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